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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention Second Business Meeting
June 13, 2009
We Protect Southwest Virginia
13 June, 2009
The Second Convention Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Saturday, 13 June, 2009 at the Higher Education Center in Abingdon, VA with 86 members present, representing 19 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 10:04 hours by President John Campbell. The invocation was given by Chaplin Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. 
President John Campbell of the Abingdon Volunteer Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

The meeting was sponsored by 2 Way Radio of Wytheville, Va.
Mr. Mike Stevens of Abingdon Volunteer Fire Department introduced the following guest:

· Ms. Vicky Lambert of Way Radio of Wytheville, Va.

· Vicky welcomed everyone to the convention and introduced her sales team.

· Mayor Ed Morgan of the Town of Abingdon

· Mr. Morgan welcomed everyone to Abingdon and invited them to enjoy the town.

· Mr. Gary Huff and Lori Jones from Select Custom Apparatus.

· Custom Select sponsored the Executive Meeting

· Mrs. Wendy Bowery of VFIS Insurance

· VFIS is the sponsor of the competition

· Mr. Dickie Atkins and President Norman Rice of the Virginia State Firefighters Association.

· President Rice addressed everyone at the meeting.

· The Virginia State Firefighters Association sponsors the Sunday service.

· Mr. C.J. McGlothlin of Abingdon Volunteer Fire Department for his hard work with the vendors for convention.

· Mr. Mike Moles of Riner Volunteer Fire Department for his hard work with the major sponsors for convention.

Roll call was taken.
Reports:
If there was addition action taken or information reported it will be reported in these minutes. Please refer to the First Business Meeting Minutes for details.
2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President Jeremy Williams offered the following report.
· Recognized members from Pearisburg Volunteer Fire Department.
· We need to make sure that new members to the association and convention are welcomed and know about all the events and activities.
Treasure:
Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Mark Smith and seconded by Mr. Gary Akers to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
Chaplin and Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Thanked Abingdon for the excellent job done on the Memorial Service.
· Thanked the association for the opportunity to serve as its Chaplin.

Historian:
Historian Mr. Mike Moles offered the following report:
· Thanked the association for supporting the training resolution presented at the first meeting.
· Advised that the Fallen Firefighters Foundation offers a $2,000 death benefit for LODD.
Membership Committee:
Mr. Steve Hall offered the following report:
· Recognized Pearisburg and Newport Volunteer Fire Departments.
Old Business
Mr. Mike Stevens reported on the resolution about training from the first meeting.
Mr. Dennis Price showed what classes that the Virginia Department of Fire Programs has online. He also showed the VDFP website  and how to access the site and classes.

Mr. Brian Horne commented about the Memorial Service and what a great job that Abingdon did.

2nd Vice President asked the members to thank Horne Funeral Home for sponsoring the service and asked the members to recognize the Convention Committee for the hard work that they have been putting in.

The following committees presented their reports:
Audit Committee: All books are in good shape and the audit is complete.

Resolution Committee: Resolution will be read at the Saturday awards.

Nominating Committee: The following officers were presented:

· President:   Mrs. Jennifer Redd, Radford Fire and Rescue

· 1st Vice President: Mr. Jeremy Williams, Christiansburg Fire Department 

· 2nd Vice President: Mr. Marshall Lewis, Green Springs Fire Department

· Secretary; Mr. Curtis Whitt, Dublin Fire Department

· Treasure: Mr. Billy Cook, Elliston Fire Department

· Chaplin: Mr. Kenny Hancock, Draper Fire Department

· Sergeant at Arms: Mr. J.C. Bowling, Bristol Fire Department

· Assistant Secretary: Mr. Mark Smith, Blacksburg Fire Department

· Assistant Treasure: Mr. Potsie Smith, Christiansburg Fire Department

· Historian: Mr. John Campbell, Abingdon Fire Department

All officers where voted on by the members present and all nominees were elected.

Mr. Page Brockenbrough made the motion to unanimously elect the officers as presented, seconded by Mr. Kenny Hancock. Motion voted on and passed.
The following dates have been set for the 2009 – 2010 meetings.

· Fall Meeting – Sunday, 13 September, 2009 at 13:00 hours at the Martinsville Firefighters cabin, Martinsville, Va.

· Winter Meeting – Sunday, 10 January, 2010 at 13:00 hours at Narrows Fire Department, Narrows, Va.

· Spring Meeting – Sunday, 11 April, 2010 at 13:00 hours at Radford Fire Department, Radford, Va.

· 1st Convention Business Meeting – Friday, 11 June, 2010 at the 64th Annual Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association Convention at the Holiday Inn in Roanoke, Va.
New Business
No new business.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 hours with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
The next meeting, Sunday, 13 September, 2009 at 13:00 hours at the Martinsville Firefighters cabin, Martinsville, Va..
Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association
Curtis@swvafirefighters.com
[image: image2.png]



PAGE  
1

